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Message From the Editor  
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In this issue Prof. Ammar Kaka , the President of 

Applied Science University  will  address                         

a message titled “ Welcome Message” 
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Message  from the President  

Welcome Message  

01 February, 2023                      Issue 11, Volume 

Written By                                          

Professor Ammar 

Kaka                                             

The President of 

Applied Science          

University  

 

 

Dear colleagues, 

 

It gives me a great pleasure to present my very first issue of the                        

President’s News Digest. This news digest has been running for almost 8 

years, and it is my intention to continue these updates but on a monthly 

basis.  

 

I wanted to start this month’s message by thanking the previous president 

of ASU, Professor Ghassan Aouad for his leadership and his significant             

contributions during his service at the our University. I wish him every   

success for the future.  

 

I have now completed my first month as the President of ASU and I have 

been immensely impressed and proud by the institutional pride our staff 

exhibit and their dedication to making life better for everyone who is 

touched by this University.  I strongly believe that we are very well                       

positioned to grow, at scale, our impact on the communities we serve. 

 

I also wanted to use this opportunity to express my deepest gratitude to 

the university founder and Chairman of the Board of Trustees Professor 

Waheeb Al Khaja, for the huge and kind support he personally gave me 

during my transition and in joining ASU. Professor Waheeb, together with 

the university leadership team and indeed all of the staff at ASU have been 

very welcoming and supportive. 

 

I would also like to welcome two senior colleagues to the University.                

Professor Hatem Masri who is joining us as the new Deputy President for 

Academic affairs, and Professor Yaser Khalaileh as the Dean for the College 

of Law. I am sure we are all very much looking forward to working with 

them and I wish them every success. 

 

This week, we had our students induction and I was delighted to welcome 

and meet the newly admitted students, many of those join us from the 

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. I am grateful to all colleagues that were able join 

us and to the members of the students council for making the event a 

huge success.  
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Industrial Visit to Solartecc Green Energy Factory  
College of Engineering Site Visits - Semester 1 -  Academic Year 2022/2023  

Written By:                          

Dr. Malak Naji                            

Acting Head of                      

Department of Electrical 

and Mechanical                    

Engineering                          

On Thursday the 24th of November 2022, the college of engineering arranged a visit to                       

Solartecc Green Energy Factory for the students from Civil and Architectural Engineering 

programmes under the supervision of Dr. Malak Naji, Dr. Mohamed Arabi, Dr. Walid 

Abushiba, and Ms. Safa Awawdeh. Bahrain-based Solartecc is a leader in solar power and 

energy solutions dedicated to bringing cleaner, greener and renewable energy to                        

homeowners and businesses across the Kingdom. Mr. Abdulla AlHameedi, the Factory CEO, 

is an ASU alumnus. He got a Bachelor in Political Science and pursued his higher education 

to distinguish himself and achieve this very well position.  

The students were given the opportunity to gain some valuable insight into the work of the 

company in the renewable energy sector, and to gain a better understanding of its                            

production process and explore innovative measures for improving manufacturing and                   

engineering processes. The ASU engineering students had a unique experience to learn how 

these solar systems are built and how they work, and they also had a chance to meet and 

interact with many key people who made this factory successful in its field. The Engineering 

Director, Mr. Mostafa Ayman, offered the students a tour of the facility and an explanation 

of the manufacturing, design, installation, operation and maintenance processes. The                      

off-grid and on-grid solar systems were also introduced in the context of energy storage and 

management services at Solartecc.  
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During the visit, students had the opportunity to observe the panels being manufactured and greatly enjoyed 

the testing part. Students were truly inspired by the contribution of Bahraini youth in moving towards green 

energy and sustainability in the Kingdom. It is worth saying that students have visited the eco-friendly solar 

power-run project, King Hamad AMH in A'ali in the same day as one of the key projects achieved by Solartecc. 

At the end of the tour, appreciation certificates were presented in recognition of Solartecc team’s time and 

efforts in hosting ASU visit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This extracurricular activity provides support to students to venture into professional field and gives a trans-

formative experience that can further widen their social experience and career opportunities. The students 

had the chance for reinforcing the lessons learned in the classroom by gaining practical experience and 

knowledge in a real-life environment. It is an opportunity for students to participate in activities that will bene-

fit them not only now but also in the future. Moreover, it develops new skills and encourages students to take 

initiative on their own. 

Level 4 Architectural Engineering student, Aysha Mohaish, stated: “Solartecc green energy factory visit was 

really interesting and exciting. I really enjoyed it and learned new information about the solar panels and the 

steps of doing it. It was really entertaining.” 
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Written By:                                 

Ms. Diana El Hageova   

Acting Office Manager of 

International Partnerships /  

Lecturer, Department of 

General Studies, College of 

Arts and Science 

 

LSBU Delegation Visits ASU 

A team from ASU’s partner university, London South Bank University (LSBU), concluded 

a three-day visit on Thursday 19th January 2023. The visit was organised by Ms. Diana                

El Hageova, Manager of the International Partnerships Office, in collaboration with                   

colleagues from the colleges and directorates. The delegation consisted of Ms. Aissata 

Edmonson, Head of LSBU Global, Ms. Mandy Maidment, Academic Dean at LSBU                     

Global and the four link tutors: Dr. Mahmood Datoo, Associate Professor, School of the 

Built Environment and Architecture, Dr. Emmanouela Mylonaki, Associate Professor, 

Law, Mr. Christopher Mathews, Senior Lecturer, LSBU Business School, and                             

Mr. Raveendran Sundarajaran, Senior Lecturer, School of Engineering.  

The main purpose of the visit was for the link tutors to meet their ASU counterparts 

(programme coordinators) and discuss matters related to learning and teaching. The 

timetable of the visit could be summarised as follows: 

 Day 1 – 17th January 2023 

Welcome and overview meeting with the senior management  

Meetings with the colleges 

Demonstration of the moderation portal 

Recording of videos for marketing purposes 

Meeting with the Director of Foundation 

 Day 2 – 18th January 2023 

Campus tour 

Classroom observations 

Participation at the Craft Your Career Day by marketing 

Meetings with the students 

 Day 3 – 19th January 2023 

Demonstration of the moderation portal 

Participation at the ASU stand at Avenues by marketing  
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In parallel, when the link tutors were meeting with their college teams, the IPO held several meeting with                

Aissata and Mandy to discuss matters related to management such as the contract with LSBU, validation                     

documents, and bylaws.  

A special thanks goes to Dr. Faiza Zitouni, Assistant VP for Development Affairs, Mr. Noel Lavin, Director of       

Foundation and English Delivery Services, and all colleagues who contributed to the success of this visit.  
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The College of Administrative Sciences represented by the AACSB committee members have attended a 

webinar on Assurance of Learning from 17 to 19 January 2023. The webinar was very informative and 

gives an explicit blueprint for the AACSB accreditation journey. The Association to Advance          

Collegiate Schools of Business (AACSB) is an American professional organization that provides a 

rigorous peer-review process towards excellence in education that ensures business schools 

meet the highest standards in business education and excellence in teaching, research,                       

curriculum, and learner success.  The AACSB was founded in 1916, which is the longest-serving 

global accreditation body for business schools, and the largest business education network 

connecting learners, educators, and businesses worldwide. AACSB accreditation is obtained by 

several distinguished business schools around the world to ensure a robust continuous                     

improvement system that is able to transform the whole business school and tremendously 

change the mindset of its academic and admin staff, students, external partners, and other 

stakeholders to gain excellence in business education.   

Written By: 

Dr. Ahmad Shatat                                              

Head of  MIS Department  
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Written By: 

Dr. Moaiad Khder                                    

Head of Department of 

Computer Science   

Huawei awards the Bahraini talents who participated in Huawei ICT Competition 

Bahrain 2022, Dec 27, 2022 

Under the patronage of  H.E.                          

Mohammed bin Thamer                       

Al-Kaabi, Minister of                   

Transportation and Tele-

communications, Huawei 

hosted an awards ceremony 

at the Intercontinental                  

Regency Hotel for the                  

national winners of this 

year's Huawei ICT                             

Competition Middle East 

regional finals and Bahraini 

talents who competed in Huawei ICT Competition Bahrain 2022.The Bahraini team 

that finished third in the regional championships. 15 teams of the greatest young tech 

talents competed in this year's tournament, having been shortlisted from 19,300                 

participants representing 472 universities and 11 countries spanning the Middle East 

and Central Asia.   

The Huawei ICT Competition is one of Huawei's many CSR programs aimed at fostering 

young. Since its inception in 2017, more than 80,000 students from across the region 

have participated in the competition. During the 2021 edition of the competition, 

Huawei partnered with over 20 ministries and 453 institutions and received                           

applications from over 15,000 students, while the 2022 edition saw a significant                    

increase in student involvement to 19,300 candidates.  

This year, there were 255 contestants from Bahrain, the top 20 scorers from the                   

preliminary exam advanced to the national finals, the top 10 from the national finals 

took lab exams and a short interview at the Huawei office, and the top 3 were selected 

as the national final  winners and went to the regional finals in Oman from 20th to 

22nd December 2022. Ahmad Fuad from the Computer Science program competed in 

the National Finals of the Huawei ICT Competition Bahrain 2022, achieving fourth 

place. 

Dr. Moaiad Khder – Head of the Department of Computer Science – and Ahmad Fuad 

attended the award event and got a certificate of participation from H.E. Mohammed 

bin Thamer Al-Kaabi, Minister of Transportation and Telecommunications.  
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Computer Science Programme Graduation Projects Presentation  

On Thursday, 29 December 2022, in the presence of Prof. Ghassan Aouad – Former President of ASU, and     

Prof. Ayman AlDmoor –Dean of College of Arts and Sciences, the students of CSC426- Graduation Project2 in 

the Computer Science Department presented their graduation projects for the 1st Semester 2022/2023. 

The students presented their senior projects to the panel, which included Dr. Moaiad Khder as the project  

supervisor. Dr. Ahmad Kenanh is the External Assessor from the Arab Open University. Dr. Samer Shorman is 

the internal examiner, and Dr. Jamal AlSultan is the internal assessor.  

Dr. Moaiad Khder, Head of the Department of Computer Science, welcomed Prof. Ghassan Aouad, guests, the 

panel, and students before reading the terms of the presentation and the rights and responsibilities of the         

students and the panel. The Former President applauded the students' ideas and work, provided them with 

words of encouragement, and urged them to exhibit their finest work. Twelve students presented the                          

following projects:  

 

Student 

Name   
Project Title   

Catego-

ry  

Shaheen Aldoseri Security Access with Face Recognition 
AI 

Ali Amal ASU AI Chatbot 

Safiya Alawadhi Bahraini Defence 

Gaming 
Mohamed Alqawadhi 

Unstoppable ball 
(Mobile Game) 

Yusuf Harban Ween Nrooh Website 
Web Appli-

cation Noof Albuflasa Attendance System Website Using Quick Response (QR) Code 

 Sara Alfaraj Discover Bahrain Mobile Application 

Mobile Ap-

plication 

Salman Alansari Fitness++ Mobile Application 

Amna Aljanabi Baby Care and Motherhood Mobile Application 

Noora Alrowaiei Tourism Guide Mobile Application 

Dalya Alshamsi Home Design Mobile Application 

Anas Haji Monitor Activities Application 
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Written By: 

Dr. Moaiad Khder                                    

Head of Department of 

Computer Science   
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The College of Arts and Science held a  Seminar titled: "Artificial Intelligence and a 

New Horizon for Plagiarism?"  

Dr. Moaiad Khder, head of the Department of Computer Science, presented a seminar titled "Artificial Intelli-

gence and the New Horizon for Plagiarism" on January 12, 2023.Numerous administrative and academic staff 

were in attendance. 

The following topics were covered in Dr. Moaiad's analysis of OpenAI's central concept: 

• OpenAI • Machine Learning Projects That Failed 

• Language Models 

Dr. Moaiad later demonstrated the use of ChatGPT 3 with various examples, and he also reviewed several new 

technologies that can detect artificial intelligence-produced items in comparison to human-produced                         

materials.  

Written By: 

Dr. Moaiad Khder                                    

Head of Department of 

Computer Science   
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The Computer Science Department Held its Second Advisory Board Meeting for the 

Academic Year 2022/2023 

The Computer Science Program held an online advisory board meeting on January 16, 2023. Prof. Ayman                      

Aldmoor – Dean of the College of Arts and Science, Dr. Moaiad Khder –Head of Department of Computer                    

Science, Dr. Samer Shorman –CS Program Coordinator, Mr. Nawaf Abdulrahman – Head of Information                   

Technology at Mohamed bin Khalifa Cardiac Center, Dr. Sh. Eshaa Mohammed Alkhalifa – CEO of SayG                      

Information Systems – Sole proprietorship, and Mr. Ali Fareed  - Security Operations Manager- AMEX Middle 

East B.S.C. 

The audience was welcomed by Dr. Samer, and Mr. Nawaf Abdulrahman was elected PAB chairman for this 

academic year. Mr. Nawaf AbdulRahman, chairman of the CS advisory board, opened the meeting by                             

extending a warm welcome to the audience, in particular to Mr. Ali Fareed AbulFath, manager of security                  

operations for AMEX Middle East B.S.C. Dr. Samer Shorman addressed the academic year 21/22's accomplish-

ments, including the findings of the period review and the corresponding action plan, Student Achievements 

(IEEE Conference, Huawei), Various Surveys, and Graduation Projects. Dr. Moaiad updated the audience on the 

future strategy of CS (Master in CS, BCS International Accreditation). Collaboration between the PAB and CS 

Programme was a topic of discussion (Field Visits, Speeches and talks,research, Internship....). Finally , The ad-

visory board members applauded the existing progress of the CS program in addition to its future ambitions 

during the ensuing fruitful debate on the recommendation.  

Written By: 

Dr. Moaiad Khder                                    

Head of Department of 

Computer Science   
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برعاية سعادة الأمين العام لمجلس التعليم العالي .. جامعة العلوم التطبيقية توقع مذكرة  تفاهم مع جامعة 

 السلام 
 مدير مكتب العلاقات العامة    -بقلم: أ. بهاء كرايمه 
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أقامت جامعة لعلوم التطبيقية حفل وداع لرئيس الجامعة الأستاذ الدكتور غسان عواد ولنائب الرئيس للشؤون الأكاديمية الأستاذ الدكتور 

 خالد غرايبة وحفل ترحيب للرئيس الجديد الأستاذ الدكتور عمار كاكا 

 مدير مكتب العلاقات العامة    -بقلم: أ. بهاء كرايمه 
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                                                                               "انتحال الوسائط غير النصية" –يمنار في كلية الآداب والعلوم س
 رئيس قسم علم الحاسوب  —بقلم: د . مؤيد خضر

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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        اجتماع مجلس الجامعة الأول لرئيس الجامعة الجديد بحضور رئيس مجلس الأمناء                                                       
 رئيس وحدة التدقيق و الالتزام   —بقلم: أ. حاتم دمق
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                                               10000:1002و  5000:1009إنجاز جديد لجامعة العلوم التطبيقية بتجديد حصولها على شهادتيْ الآيزو 
 رئيس وحدة التدقيق والالتزام   —بقلم: أ. حاتم دمق
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 الفوز بالتصفيات الوطنية بمسابقة المحكمة الصورية                                                    
 مدير العيادة القانونية   -بقلم: د غيث الخصاونة 
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     المحكمة الصورية                                                                                                              

 مدير الدراسات العليا في كلية الحقوق  -بقلم : د. علي المساعدة 



20 

                المجلس الاستشاري لبرنامج البكالوريوس في الحقوق                                                                               
 رئيس قسم القانون الخاص -بقلم د.عبد الكريم العلوان 
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   1012-1011برنامج البكالوريوس في العلوم السياسية يعقد اجتماع مجلسه الاسشاري ْ الأول للعام الدراسي 

كلية العلوم الإدارية -رئيس قسم العلوم السياسية  -الدكتور علي الددا بقلم :   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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 اليوم الدبلوماسي لمملكة البحرين

 كلية العلوم الإدارية -رئيس قسم العلوم السياسية  -بقلم : الدكتور علي الددا 
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                                                                                                سلسلة قرأت لك 
مدير خدمات المكتبة والمعلومات   -بقلم: د عمار الجلامنة   
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Quote of the Week 

“Coming together is a beginning. Keeping together is progress. Working together is success.”  

― Henry Ford  

 من روائع الشعرالعربي

 الدهر يومان ذا أمن وذا خطــــر 

 والعيش عيشان ذا صفو وذا كدر

 أما ترى البحر تعلو فوقه الجيف  

 وتستقر بأقصى قاعه الـــــــــــدرر

 وفى السماء نجوم لاعداد لهــــا  

 وليس يكسف الإ الشمس والقمـــر
 

 

 الإمام الشافعي  -


